


LPR for Nursery or early years.  The provision for primary school education is unclear and
contradictory.  There is no recent data available  so it is not possible to assess if the sum
mentioned of £12 million is sufficient.  The plan for secondary school provision is also
unsound.  There is no evidence of the number of pupils the school is to cater for.  The
location of a school is not clear.  The number of Form Entries is not defined but it is noted
that  anything less than 6FE school is unsustainable.  The timing is not clear and there is no
evidence that the proposed funding is sufficient to meet the Council's obligations to
provide education.  WBC's duty to provide suitable  school provision is not defined or
evidenced in the LPR.

There is so much that makes this LPR unsound. I believe that the council should pause the
plan making to bring forward a revised plan in line with updated planning guidance when
this  comes in later in 2023.

Rebecca Hannam




